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Regular Monthly Meeting
August 12, 2004

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held
on Thursday, August 12, 2004, 7:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building
with Supervisors Larry Herman, Sherry Wehr and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.
The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.
The police report was read.

Motion by Larry Herman second by William Albertini to approve payment of the general
fund expenses.

Motion by Larry Herman second by William Albertini to approve payment of the sewer
fund expenses.

Motion by Larry Herman second by William Albertini to approve the tax exemption for
George Miller, light tax.

Motion by Larry Herman second by William Albertini to approve the Cemex
Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County
Planning Department.

Motion by Larry Herman second by William Albertini to approve the Tim & Diane
Kalajainen Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence
County Planning Department.

Motion by Larry Herman second by William Albertini to approve the La Frontera
Conservation Fund Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the
Lawrence County Planning Department,

Motion by Larry Herman second by William Albertini to approve the Quality Rolls
Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County
Planning Department.

Motion by Larry Herman second by William Albertini to approve the Kenneth A. & Beth
Frampton Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence
County Planning Department.

Motion by Larry Herman second by William Albertini fo adopt Resolution #3 of 2004,
New Road Specifications and Requirements.
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Motion by Larry Herman second by William Albertini to enter in a contract with Cargill,
for Road Salt through the Lawrence County Council of Governments.

Motion by Larry Herman second by William Albertini to enter in a contract with Troy
Sand and Gravel for Anti-Skid, through the Lawrence County Council of Governments.

Motion by Larry Herman second by Sherry Wehr to authorize RAR Engineering to
advertise for the municipal building renovations.

Motion by Larry Herman second by William Albertini to authorize RAR Engineering to
proceed with bridge repairs as per the lowest estimate, by Doran Concrete.

Public Comment:

Mr. William Alexander, presented a petition from area residents for the resurfacing of
Savannah Gardner Road.

Mr. Bill Watkins, stated that there is a problem with speeding on Gardner Center Road
and ATV’s on the roadway.

Dan & Angie Kline, asked if there has been any progress with the storm water problem in
Willowhurst Circle.

Toni Fox asked the status of storm water issues with the D.L. Delo Development.

Mr. Sam Garver, stated that in the new developments, the utilities are not on the right of
way but are on the individual property owners yards.

Motion by Larry Herman second William Albertini to adjourn.
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